Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Biodiversity Duty
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am requesting the following information related to the Biodiversity Duty:

· A record of your first considerations of what action to take for biodiversity, which was due to be completed by 1 January 2024. 

Answer:
Leicester City’s 2021-2031 Biodiversity Action Plan sets out the council’s consideration of its duty to conserve and enhance biodiversity and is available on the council’s website at Nature conservation and planning (leicester.gov.uk). This data is exempt from release under Section 21 of the FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of the EIR as it is accessible elsewhere.  
A further report on the council’s compliance with the Biodiversity duty is being prepared but has not been approved for publication at this stage. This briefing will set out what the Council currently does to deliver biodiversity, and how the Council will meet the new challenges posed by the Environment Act 2021 in respect of biodiversity. 
The Council intends to build on its existing policies, partnerships and actions setting out a clear strategy for going forward that will maximise the benefits for biodiversity within the resources and influence available to the Council. 

· Any policies and objectives for biodiversity which were agreed as soon as possible after this.
None
· How many hectares of priority habitat you have identified for restoration or creation in the next five years?
Not known, yet to be agreed. This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, the information is not held by the Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

